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REMINDER 
Enrolments for 2020 close on 31st August 2019 

Make sure your enrolment application is submitted to CSC office before this date. 

Youthmark Awards 

Pictured are: Quinn Robins, Shaun Woodd, Sam Hodges, Della-May McDermott and  

Philip Wilson and Takunda Mabonga (inset). These outstanding Year 13 students have all 

been awarded Youthmark Awards. These prestigious awards are given to students for  

excelling in academic, cultural, sport, leadership, citizenship and/or all round pursuits. 

 

We are very proud to acknowledge these wonderful young people who contribute every day 

to the CSC school community and are fine role models to others. 

 

The ILT Youthmark Awards will be held in October 2019 at the Ascot Hotel in Invercargill 

where they will all be recognised and presented with their in front of their peers as well as parents and caregivers.  



 

 

From the Principal 
Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa—warm greetings to you all. 

 

Information has been delivered to all families about the proposed bus changes for 2020. While we 

have been aware that there were changes to Dipton and Otautau routes, we were not aware that all 

bus routes would be altered for 2020. The Ministry of Education has stated that all buses will  

operate within our School Transport Zone and while we have been aware that this has been the 

forecast, we had not had any further information regarding the routes until it was delivered on 3rd 

July 2019. 

Farewell to Outgoing Board of Trustees Parent Reps. 
 

Steve Dobson and Karen Blomfield were farewelled from the Board with a morning 

tea last week, after standing down at the recent elections.  
 

Karen had served two 3 year terms and Steve served three 3 year terms—the last two 

terms as Chairperson. They have both been outstanding trustees and supported the 

school and the school community with commitment and integrity. 
 

Steve has also been closely involved with college rugby and touch rugby over several 

years—as a supportive parent and manager. His contribution to all aspects of CSC has 

been unstinting. 
 

We wish you both the very best for the future outside of CSC!  

The transport zones are established in order to give boundaries for buses to operate in an economic way for school 

transport. While we, as a school and school Board understand the logic around that, we believe there should be an 

adequate consultation process around the rolling out of such a change. We are continuing to request from the  

Ministry that consideration be given to this process and that there should be extra time granted. Also, that this  

proposed change of replacing our 13 routes for 8 routes, requires time and consultation and that consideration must 

be given to the location (rural Southland), the weather conditions, road conditions and general health and safety 

around the routes that are proposed.  

  

If you have not already submitted a statement about how the proposed changes impacts your family, please do so by 

emailing busroutes@csc.school.nz or by completing the form at:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdM2kIDw862zI6M6NFjQAkjgdy0yeT0pozgHSqdeNS7WVGoSw/viewform?usp=sf_link  

 

Thank you to those parents who attended our parent teacher evening last night. This is an important part of the  

reporting process, as we endeavour to provide you with information to ensure we are working in partnership to best 

serve our students needs. The senior exams are just 3 weeks away and many senior classes are preparing for these. 

Study plans and timetables are vital as we prepare our students for these exams, and the external exams, at the end of 

this year. 
 

Congratulations to the successful recipients of the 2019 Youthmark Awards—Quinn Robins, Takunda Mabonga,  

Sam Hodges, Shaun Woodd, Della-Mae McDermott and Philip Wilson. A fantastic honour and recognition for their 

outstanding achievements.  
 

This year, instead of a school production we produced a Talent on Tour road show. The students and staff wrote and 

performed a ‘mini musical’ that toured around a few of our local primary schools. Thanks to the production team of 

Mrs Wilkinson, Ms Faithfull, Mrs Kynan-Wilde and Mr Knapp and also the many talented students that devoted 

many hours towards this performance. 
 

Congratulations also go to Taylor Ballantyne who was recently awarded the ILT Young Artist of the Year, to 

Della-Mae McDermott for her selection in the NZ U19 Netball Tournament team and also Karlee Cruikshank who 

was selected in the NZ Maori Rugby development camp and is currently waiting to hear if she made the final team. 
 

Enrolments for 2020 close on Friday, 31st August 2019. It is important that all enrolment forms are received by the 

College before this date. 

 

Ka kite ano               Grant Dick 

                Principal 

mailto:busroutes@csc.school.nz
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdM2kIDw862zI6M6NFjQAkjgdy0yeT0pozgHSqdeNS7WVGoSw/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

 

ACHIEVERS 

Another Outstanding 

Achiever …. 
Our congratulations to Karlee  

Cruickshank, Year 13 (pictured 

right) on her recent success with 

women's rugby.  
 

Karlee travelled to Rotorua to  

attend the Women’s U18 Maori 

Rugby Camp involving three days 

of skill work, trainings, meeting 

the Maori All Blacks and lots of 

other valuable workshops.  

 
Outstanding Netballer 

Congratulations to Della-May McDermott on her selection into 

the New Zealand U19 Tournament team after competing for  

Invercargill at the U19 Netball Nationals held in Invercargill  

recently.  

 

The tournament featured the best U19 players from throughout 

New Zealand and only a select few were named in the team at the 

completion of the tournament. Well done Della …. we are very 

proud of your achievements. 

At the conclusion of the camp, Karlee was selected to play a game against another 

U18 Maori side. Karlee said one of the highlights from her camp was performing 

the Haka for the Maori All Blacks before their game. 

 

Karlee will find out later this month if she has made the NZ Maori Rugby Women’s 

Squad. She has also been nominated to attend a NZ Maori 7's trial later in the year. 

We look forward to Karlee’s future achievements in this sport.  

 

All the very best Karlee, we are very proud of you. 

And another …. 
Taylor Ballantyne, Year 13 has recently been named as the ILT 

Young Artist of the Year for his art piece, a print titled “Royal 

Captive”.   

 

Taylor and three other CSC students entered their art pieces in the 

ILT Art Awards Exhibition being held at the RAW Gallery in  

Invercargill. The exhibition is open to the public this month. 

 

His winning artwork is a print depicting a budgie wearing a crown. 

It references the British royal family, who are always on display 

and constantly watched by the public, Taylor said. “It’s  

symbolisation—they are like a caged budgie and not free to do 

what they want.” 

 

Kara Boys, Taylor’s art teacher, encouraged him to enter his art 

into the awards and says Taylor is an exceptional student and well 

deserving of this recognition. 

 

Pictured: Taylor with his winning artwork  



 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

Marine Science Extension Program 
Over Term 2, we (Cara Barnes and Kate Hindle) went to Dunedin three times 

to the Portabello Marine Biology Centre. We had 5 nights on Quarantine  

Island and both participated in two different studies—mudflats and  

microplastics. Cara’s group's main research was on mudflats and how different 

types of roads affected biodiversity and abundance of the species. We went to 

four different sites and collected different samples of the areas to try and  

answer our question. 
 

Kate’s group studied the effects of plastic pollution and microplastics in the 

marine environment, investigating how it affects both marine life and humans 

in their way of living. We found that microplastics are ingested by animals and 

humans. 
 

We had such an amazing experience and we would like to thank everyone that 

made this possible.  

By Cara Barnes and Kate Hindle  

Science Extension Opportunities 
At CSC we are fortunate to have many Science extension opportunities offered to our students.   

 

The University of Otago Marine Studies Centre offer a range of programmes and we have had six year 10 students, one Year 11 

and two year 12 students accepted onto the different courses over the last few months. Now the next round of opportunities are 

being advertised.  The following links are for Science extension programmes for Year 12 and 13 students: 

 

The Royal Society: 

https://royalsociety.org.nz/what-we-do/funds-and-opportunities/powering-potential/about-powering-potential/ Year 12 and 13 

The MacDiarmid Institute: 

https:www.macdiarmid.ac.nz/news-and-events/events/nanocamp-2020/   Year 12 and 13 

University of Canterbury: 

https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/media/documents/science-outreach/SCNC8496_Science_Futures_Camp_BRO_WEB.pdf  Year 12 

only 

The Rotary National Science and Technology Forum: 

https://rotarysciencetechforum.wordpress.com/ Year 12 only.  

 

Please see Mrs Keown if you are interested in applying for any of these fabulous opportunities. Keep watching the school daily 

notices as there will be more information from the University of Otago extension programmes coming out soon. 

Annie Keown 

HOD Science 

Te Rauawa O Te Pahi Science Extension Program 
 

With the great support of Miss Macfie, students Malachi Dick, Manigha Lange, 

Allyssia Nicol and Ashley Hing were accepted into the Te Rauawa O Te Pahi Sci-

ence Extension Program in Portobello for 2 three day blocks.  

 

This program helped extend our knowledge of marine science. On the 21st of 

June we arrived at the Portobello Marine Centre and introduced ourselves through 

our pephas/mihi. We were then split into three groups Whero, Waiporoporo and 

Kakariki. We set up a presentation on marine biology based on what we were 

given to study. Later we presented this in front of parents and teachers at the  

marae. We had many highlights - going to the Otakou marae, the night challenges 

and quizzes, making new friends and learning a lot more about marine biology. 

This is a great opportunity for all students interested in science and we all enjoyed 

this opportunity. 
 

By Ashley Hing, Manigha Lange, Malachi Dick and Allyssia Nicol - Year 10 

https://royalsociety.org.nz/what-we-do/funds-and-opportunities/powering-potential/about-powering-potential/
http://www.macdiarmid.ac.nz/news-and-events/events/nanocamp-2020/
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/media/documents/science-outreach/SCNC8496_Science_Futures_Camp_BRO_WEB.pdf
https://rotarysciencetechforum.wordpress.com/


 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

Southland Readers Cup 2019 
On July 4th a Year 9 and Year 10 team entered the 

Southland 2019 Readers Cup.  

 

We were all given six books to read and analyse  

before the competition. On the day we were given a 

number of questions to answer about each book. In 

the end the Year 10 team placed 3rd and the Year 9 

team placed 6th.  

 

I would like to thank Mrs Shaw and Miss Kean for 

organising the CSC teams in the competition,  

Mrs Rope for standing in last minute as one of the 

judges and Ms Debreceny for writing the questions 

for one of the books. Thank you also to those who 

were involved for putting your time and effort into 

the competition. 

Talent onTour! 
An amazing three days was had last week by the cast and crew of Talent on Tour! Instead of performing in the CSC 

hall we took our show on the road visiting five local primary schools—Takitimu Primary, Winton School, Lochiel 

School, Drummond Primary and St Thomas Aquinas. The team also gave one evening performance for friends and 

family on the Wednesday night.  
 

The 50 cast, 10 crew and 4 teachers worked super hard to pack up, travel, unpack, perform and pack up all over 

again! It was an awesome experience and after seven shows we were very proud and very exhausted.  
 

Thanks to everyone involved!  

Chess Tournament 
 

Two students represented Central Southland College in the Invercargill Zone Region-

al Chess Tournament held on Tuesday 6th August at Southland Girls High School. 

 

Acacia Burrows, was in the Intermediate section and Lena Dickie, in the Senior sec-

tion. The girls enjoyed their day and are keen to take their chess playing further. They 

were a credit to CSC and it was a pleasure to take them to their first secondary chess 

competition. 

Jay Shaw 

Librarian 

 

Left is Acacia Burrows and Lena Dickie with their certificates. 



 

 

CAREERS NEWS  

Year 12 Grades Really Do Matter       by Sue Ballantyne and Lynley Woodd 

Year 13 students are now applying for Scholarships and for Residential Colleges, and have realised now that their 

grades from Year 12 are the ones that matter, if they are to be selected. Year 12 are reminded that Universities are 

now making entry criteria more difficult, and that they should be aiming to achieve to their potential THIS YEAR.   

A Merit or Excellence Endorsement on their Level 2 NCEA will open doors for them. 

 
Residential Colleges 
Students who are continuing with Tertiary Education in 2020 are applying for accommodation on line in August. 

Students will hear in the first week of October whether or not the Halls have accepted them for next year and they 

will be asked to forward a deposit as acceptance of the offer. 

 
Study Link 
Studylink no longer give a Parent Information session. Students and caregivers are encouraged to apply on-line as 

early as possible. Chris Ridden at Studylink Invercargill is available for appointments if you need to meet with her. 

 
Visitors to CSC  

Otago University, University of Canterbury and Auckland University Liaisons will meet individually with Year 13’s 

this term to help them with their course planning for 2020.  If students require more guidance they can make an  

appointment with Careers staff. We also have the Liaison from Otago Polytechnic here on the 13th August. 

 
SIT Applications 
If applying for SIT courses for 2020 the student needs to complete their CV and an application form online. Careers 

staff are happy to help with both. Applications should be away by the end of this term at the latest. SIT are here on 

the 19th of August to help students and answer any questions they may have. 

 
Career Fest 

All Year 11 and Year 12 students attended CareerFest in Invercargill on 1st August. Students had identified which 

Exhibitors they wanted to meet and had prepared questions to help them make the most of their limited time. This 

exposure to so many Providers helps the students to see how many pathways are open to them, and what they need to 

achieve while at school to make their chosen pathway a reality. 
 

Towards the end of Term 3 we will run Subject Selection Workshops with our Year 9 and 10’s. These workshops 

should help students make good choices. They could also check the CareersNZ website for help with subject choice. 
 

Incubator 

A small group of senior students go down to the hospital three times a year to 

see what careers at the hospital look like. They have one more visit left. Some of 

the Year 13 students have been involved with work experience in the holidays. 

What a fabulous way to determine if a medical pathway is for you. 



 

 

CAREERS NEWS 

The Primary ITO Trade Academy is a unique  

partnership between the Primary Industry Training 

Organisation, Central Southland College and  

primary industry employers. 

  

The programme works alongside NCEA so  

students can combine their NCEA studies with a 

National Certificate in Agriculture or Horticulture, 

blending classroom study with on the job  

learning.  Primary ITO is an exciting two year  

programme available to Year 11 and 12 students. 

  

Who are we looking for motivated students who: 

• can take responsibility for their own learning. 

• who will represent the school well. 

• have a sound attendance record at school. 

• have a real interest in the agriculture sector, and who intend to work 

  on a farm when they leave school. 
 

Applications will open on 12th August for all Year 10 students wishing to obtain a place in the Primary ITO Trade 

Academy for 2020.   
 

Application packs will be handed out at the Year 10 assembly or can be picked up from the Careers Office in  

Student Services.  Applications close on 30 August 2019. There are only 10 places available. 
 

By Lynley Woodd 

TIC Agriculture 

Helping with NCEA subject choice 

There is a new section on the CareersNZ website for this time of the year when your students are choosing subjects 

for next year. We call it a “Hub”! 

https://www.careers.govt.nz/ncea-subject-choice/ 

Helping with NCEA Subject Choices is for parents, whānau, caregivers, and anyone who is involved in helping 

young people make good subject choices for their future tertiary study and career 

Visit the page to find out: 

• what subjects are useful for particular jobs; 

• where to look for jobs that are in demand; 

• match subjects with study and career with our tool, Subject Matcher; 

• what NCEA credits are needed for further tertiary training; 

• the importance of taking STEM subjects; 

• how NCEA compares to the previous School Certificate and Bursary systems; 

• tips for having a career conversation with your young person; 

• eight steps to choosing school subjects. 
 

Looking Forward: 
13 August  Otago Polytech Course planning 

19 August  SIT Liaison visit 

23 August  SIT Open Day 

11 Sept University of Canterbury course planning 

17 Sept Otago University Course planning 

 

Week 7  Year 9 subject selection workshop  

Week 8  Year 10 subject selection workshop 

PRIMARY AG ITO REPORT 

https://www.careers.govt.nz/ncea-subject-choice/


 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

‘Dance NZ Made’ Workshop 
We had an awesome day recently at the Dance NZ 

Made workshops and competition!  
 

Lucy Watson, Year 12 placed 2nd in the Year 12 

Solo’s section, which was an fantastic achievement. 
 

The CSC Hip Hop group, “Element” was the only team 

entered in their section but gave an amazing  

performance!.  
 

There were lots of sore bodies the following day, but 

the experience was well worth the pain! 
 

By Sarah Faithfull 

TIC Dance/Drama 

 

 

 

Back left to right: Natalya Hawkes, Ms Faithfull, Rebecca Burnett,  

Siobhan Schuster, Dana Vollmer, Brilea Wadsworth, and Maisie McGregor  

 

Front Row: Amadee Wilson, Dana Banzuelo and Shann Tulabing 

Lucy Watson ready for her performance 

Kī-o-Rahi. 1. (noun) a traditional ball 

game - played with a small round flax 

ball called a kī.  
 
Two teams of players, kaioma and  
taniwha, play on a circular field divided 

into zones, and score points by touching 

the pou (boundary markers) and hitting a 

central tupu, or target. 

 

This year CSC entered two teams in the 

Ki-O-Rahi tournament held at Stadium 

Southland recently. Despite a limited 

timeframe for practice and preparation, 

both teams performed with flair and  

enthusiasm against 8 teams from around 

Southland. Both CSC teams fared well 

with two wins and two losses each to  

finish a commendable third in each pool. 

 

Our teams were a real credit to CSC,  

displaying our school values of effort and 

responsibility, as well as fairplay,  

leadership and a positive attitude. 

 

We are looking forward to next year! 

 

By Jo Black 

Teacher in Charge 

Ki-o-Rahi Tournament 



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

2nd XV Rugby 
Congratulations to the CSC 2nd XV rugby team who have made the 

final of the Southland Wide U17 competition, which will take place 

this coming weekend.  

 

Coached by Steve Mee, the team is unbeaten this season and will try 

to keep this record intact as they take on a combined JHC/Verdon/

Aurora side.  

 

Congratulations on a successful season boys and all the best for the 

final. Kick off is at 1.15pm at Midlands Rugby grounds. 

 

The 1st XV will take on St Peters at 12 noon for 3rd/4th, also being 

played at Midlands.  

 

Come along and support our teams on their last outings of the 2019 

season. 

CSC 

1st XI Football News 

The CSC Boys 1st X1 Football team was placed 3rd in the Southern Cross Cup competition held at Menzies College 

on the 29th of July.  



 

 

YEAR 9 NETBALL TOURNAMENT 

On the first weekend of the holidays the Year 9 and 10 netball 

girls travelled to represent CSC at the SISS Netball Tournament 

in Christchurch. We arrived at school, packed the vans and hit the 

road just after 8:00am. It was a long but exciting journey, with 

many fun stops along the way. We arrived in Christchurch at 

about 4:30pm and headed to Acland House which was where we 

were staying. We settled in at the hostel, had tea and eventually 

went to bed. 
 

We woke up bright and early at 7:00am, had breakfast and got 

ready, then were straight in the van heading to the courts for our 

first 3 games of netball. We were so excited for this tournament 

to start. We arrived at the courts, started warming up, and then 

our first of many games started against St Andrews. 
 

Our first game was a tough match but we played a good game as a team. In the end the game was a draw but we were 

super happy with that result for such a hard game. Between games we would head to the CSC gazebo, rest and eat 

before warming up for the next game. We would also go and support the Year 10 team 
 

The first day of tournament was a blast. At the end we had one draw, one win and 

one loss. We left the courts and went back to Acland House. We chilled there, 

played a few games and had dinner. It was 9:30pm when we went to bed before 

another day of tournament.  
 

On the second day we had some really tough games. The sun was out and we 

were tired, but managed to play all three games the best we could. We had to 

warm up and stretch really well. It was quite a tough day but we made it through.  

 

Unfortunately we had lost an important game which meant we were unable to 

play for the top 16 and were left in the bottom half. Straight after we had finished 

Day 2 we hopped in the van and went to the mall! We had lots of fun shopping 

but we eventually had to go back to the hostel. That night we went for a drive 

around Christchurch before we went back for dinner. It was a great team bonding 

experience and after dinner we played mattress dominos with the Year 10’s which 

was a lot of fun. 
 

The final tournament day was a big day and we woke up super early at 6:00am. 

We only had two games but it was freezing and raining. Despite the weather we 

pulled through and played to the best of our abilities.  

 

At the end of the day we placed 19th! We were super proud and happy with that result. We left the courts and went 

back to the hostel, packed up, showered and were straight on the road on our way home. 
 

Overall, the tournament was an amazing experience and 

we all enjoyed it so much. It was sad to leave but we 

were ready to get back home.  

 

Thank you so much to the coaches Heidi Middleton,  

Jana Van Niekerk and Shontelle Gentle, and also to all 

the parents who came along to support! It wouldn't have 

been anywhere near as much fun without you.  

 

We loved tournament, it was definitely the highlight of 

our holidays. 
 

By Brielle Stodart 
 



 

 

YEAR 10 NETBALL TOURNAMENT 

On the 7th of July at 8.00am we started our long journey to 

Christchurch to compete at the three day SISS Netball  

Tournament. We arrived at Acland House around 4.00 that 

afternoon and settled in for the night. Knowing we had a 

few big days ahead of us we were all in bed very early!  
 

On the first day of the tournament the Year 9’s had an early 

game which we all took to our advantage. We made our 

way to the courts and made ourselves comfortable under 

the gazebo.  

 

Our first game was at 10.30am against Christchurch Girls - 

we knew they would be stiff competition but went in with a 

positive attitude anyway. Unfortunately we came away 

with 0/3 games that first day but better things were to 

come! 
 

The next day we were all a little tired but managed to push 

through, the first two games we came out on top!! The last 

game of the day was a tough fought battle against 

Craighead Diocesan. We didn’t come away with the win for that game but we couldn’t be happier with how we 

played!! 
 

The final day was very tough on everyone, we were all 

very sore and were in desperate need of sleep but we 

knew we only had 3 games left so we gave it our all. We 

came away with another two wins which put us in a good 

place.  
 

This tournament was a highlight for our holiday break and 

a trip away that we will never forget.  

 

We would like to say a massive thank you to  

Heidi Middleton for coaching and putting all her time and 

effort into helping us.  

 

Also, to Courtney Brown who was our manager for  

tournament, we can’t thank you enough! Also to all of the 

help behind the scenes—many thanks! 

 

By Georgia Cameron, Hannah Thorburn 
 

Girls Football Report 
The CSC Girls Football team have had a successful 

season in the College League Division 2 competition 

with 6 wins, 2 draws and 1 loss. At the recent Three 

Rivers Football tournament the team finished 5th out 

of 8 teams. 



 

 

DUNSTAN-CSC EXCHANGE 

Our annual exchange against Dunstan High School was held on Wednesday 26th and Thursday 27th June here at 

CSC. As always, the exchange began with the Girls and Boys A Basketball games held on Tuesday night. Both 

games were close, competitive encounters with CSC coming out on top putting us in a good position going into  

competition on Thursday.  

 

This kicked off with the Girls and Boys Football matches - both teams played with determination losing to very well 

drilled Dunstan teams. The Hockey teams (including a number of junior players) travelled to the Invercargill turf for 

their encounter which was won convincingly by Dunstan High.  

 

Back at Winton, the netballers dominated the court at the Indoor Netball Centre with CSC securing two strong wins.  

Out on the rugby field, the girls proved too good for Dunstan but the boys weren’t so lucky and lost soundly to a 

strong Dunstan rugby team.  

 

Out at the Nightcaps shooting range the CSC Trapshooters continued with their recent successes by convincingly  

Out-shooting their opponents. 
 

The winners overall were CSC and it was great have the trophy back after it spending two years at Dunstan High. 

 

RESULTS: 

 
Sport   DHS  CSC        Winners 

 

Girls Basketball   67    78  CSC 

Boys Basketball   66    81  CSC 

Girls Football     8     0  DHS 

Boys Football     6    1  DHS 

A Netball    26    33  CSC 

B Netball    12    21  CSC 

Boys Hockey    10     2  DHS 

Girls Hockey    10     1  DHS 

Girls Rugby    25    46  CSC 

1st XV Rugby   47    33  DHS 

Trapshooting  267/450 356/450 CSC 

TOTAL WINS    5     6  CSC 



 

 



 

 

From the Office 

          CSC DIARY DATES 

 

August 

12th Incubator Trip for Careers 

13th Otago Polytech Visit at CSC 

14th Elizabeth Eckford Trip—Dunedin 

19th SIT Visit at CSC 

23rd Attitude Presentation 

26th  Senior Exams start 

27th Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting 

30th Senior Exams finish 

 

September 

2nd Mid-Term Break 

3rd Tournament Week starts 

6th Tournament Week finishes 

13th Newsletter issued 

Community News 
 

Central Southland 

Community Swimming Pool 
Wanted Committee Secretary, to take minutes at the 

monthly meetings. The committee runs the Winton Pool 

at CS College, without a committee the pool can't  

operate. If your child uses the pool please consider  

volunteering for this position.  

 

Email wintonpool@gmail.com for more information. 

 

The AGM will be held on Tuesday 13th August 2019 

at 7.30pm in the Middle Pub lounge bar.  

All welcome to attend 

 

 

Southland District Council Elections 

Your District Needs You! 
Are you thinking of standing in this year’s local 

elections? You can make a difference. This is an 

opportunity for you to help define the priorities that will 

make your place a better place to live.  

 

As an elected member, the plans you help to develop will 

connect your community with Southland District  

Council, and vice versa. Your community board will set 

the priorities and chart the course for your community. 

It’s an exciting time to be part of local government. Your 

community needs people to stand up for it. Are you  

willing to do your bit?  

 

For more information go to: 

www.southlanddc.govt.nz, visit a Council area office or 

phone the deputy electoral officer, Clare Sullivan on  

0800 732 732 

 

 

Winton Football Club 
Our popular summer 5 aside football league will be  

running again in term 4 on Thursdays late afternoon and 

evenings for primary school teams, two age groups  

(Year 1-5 and 6-8) and adults (college age upwards).  

 

Start getting your teams together and details will be  

circulated at a later date. Preliminary queries can be  

directed to 5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com 

 

 

 

CUPS & TROPHIES 

If you were awarded a cup and/or trophy 

at last year’s annual prizegiving, we are 

now wanting these returned to the  

college office as soon as possible so they 

can be organised for this year’s  

Prizegiving. Thank you. 

THANK YOU 

To the following families for supporting CSC through 

Southfuels “Fuel for Schools” programme. The current 

balance is $521.44 to go towards sports or technology 

packages. Thank you to: 

GL & K Barrie, ME & CS Ashley, Therese Barnes, 

Careykin Ltd and Plunkett Agri Spraying. 

For more information about joining this programme, 

phoe 0800 484 3543. Costs nothing to sign up but the 

school benefits from your contribution. 

Reminder 

Mid-Term Break 
Monday, 2nd September 2019 

School Closed 

mailto:5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com


 

 



 

 


